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Requesting Accommodations for PSAT, SAT, & AP Testing


Services for Students with Disabilities (SSD)
College Board SSD Program
P.O. Box 8060
Mt. Vernon, IL 62864-0060
Phone: (609) 771-7137
Fax: (866) 360-0114
TTY: (609) 882-4118
Email: ssd@info.collegeboard.org 
Phones are available between 8 a.m. and 6 p.m. Eastern Time, Monday through Friday


Eligibility:
In order to use accommodations on College Board tests, accommodations must be approved by the College Board's Services for Students with Disabilities. Use of accommodations without prior approval will result in the cancellation of test scores. 
With limited exceptions, once approved for accommodations, students remain approved and do not have to apply again when they apply for another College Board test. This includes the SAT, AP and PSAT/NMSQT programs.
Note that the use of accommodations in school, or inclusion on an Individual Education Program (IEP) or 504 Plan, does not qualify a student for accommodations on College Board tests.

Applying for Accommodations:
Parents can request accommodations by using a Student Eligibility Form. These can be obtained by contacting SSD.  A sample Student Eligibility Form, for informational purposes only, is available on the College Board’s website for your review: http://www.collegeboard.com/ssd/student/
